
 

 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

AUGUST 21, 2021 

 

CENTRAL AND FRESNO USD JOINT STATEMENT REGARDING LAST 

NIGHT’S SHOOTING  

 

At approximately 10:17 Friday night, nearing the end of the Central High School versus Bullard 

High School football game at Deran Koligian Stadium, a shooting occurred in the parking lot. 

Police reported a 19-year-old was shot by another 19-year-old. The shooter attempted to flee the 

scene, but thanks to the swift response of the Fresno Police Department he was quickly detained 

and taken into custody. The victim received immediate treatment on scene and was transported 

to the hospital where he is now in stable condition. 

 

The Central and Fresno Unified School Districts take this matter very seriously. We’re grateful 

that no current students, staff, or families of either district were involved, but we know that all 

who were in attendance are grappling with the aftermath of being exposed to this kind of 

violence. Mental health support staff will be available at schools on Monday to help students and 

staff navigate through this difficult situation. Students and families are urged to contact their 

school districts for any support they may need.  

 

The Central and Fresno Unified School Districts continue to work with the Fresno Police 

Department as the investigation continues. We would like to thank Fresno Police officers, Fresno 

firefighters and EMS staff for their life saving actions and speedy response.   

 

Media questions regarding the investigation are being directed to the Fresno Police Department.  

 

 

CONTACTS 

● FRESNO POLICE DEPARTMENT: (559) 621-7000 

● CENTRAL USD: Gilbert Magallon, Communications & Public Relations Officer,   

gmagallon@centralunified.org, (559) 274-4700 x63119 (Office) or (559) 704-5446 (Cell) 

● FRESNO USD: Vanessa Ramirez, Public Information Officer, 

Vanessa.Ramirez1@fresnounified.org, (559) 457-3732 (Office) or (559) 443-9644 (Cell)  

 

https://www.google.com/search?q=fresno%20police%20department&client=safari&channel=mac_bm&source=hp&ei=VBEhYfOfLo2EwbkPnr-68AE&iflsig=AINFCbYAAAAAYSEfZIs0JfLeOD0zCFpiOqyhNi_MYU5c&oq=fresno+police+department+&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAMyBQgAEIAEMgsILhCABBDHARCvATIFCAAQgAQyCwguEIAEEMcBEK8BMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEOhQILhCABBCxAxCDARDHARDRAxCTAjoRCC4QgAQQsQMQgwEQxwEQ0QM6CAgAEIAEELEDOggIABCxAxCDAToLCC4QgAQQxwEQowI6DgguEIAEELEDEMcBENEDOg4ILhCABBCxAxDHARCjAjoFCC4QgAQ6CAguEIAEELEDOgsIABCABBCxAxCDAToLCC4QgAQQsQMQgwE6EQguEIAEELEDEIMBEMcBEK8BOgsILhCABBCxAxCTAjoECAAQDToKCC4QxwEQrwEQDVCtvgJYsekCYMvrAmgGcAB4AIAB-wGIAYAmkgEGMC4yMy41mAEAoAEBsAEA&sclient=gws-wiz&ved=2ahUKEwiNy_2rrcLyAhVNRzABHXGOAvMQvS4wAHoECBYQHQ&uact=5&tbs=lf:1,lf_ui:2&tbm=lcl&rflfq=1&num=10&rldimm=6173492898099296568&lqi=ChhmcmVzbm8gcG9saWNlIGRlcGFydG1lbnRI_uyNzOWAgIAIWiQQARACGAAYARgCIhhmcmVzbm8gcG9saWNlIGRlcGFydG1lbnSSARFwb2xpY2VfZGVwYXJ0bWVudKoBGRABKhUiEXBvbGljZSBkZXBhcnRtZW50KAA&rlst=f
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